
After speaking with Rep. Bergeron, I understand that you would like the detail with respect to our 
population densities across each ward.  I have attached the report detailing our analysis of each ward 
and the effect of the proposed redistricting adjustments that was submitted along with the actual 
boundary adjustments which ultimately went to our public hearing.  
   
These population numbers remain accurate with the exception of wards 2 and 6.  After the comment 
period during the public hearing, the board made a slight adjustment to ward 6 by moving 20 residents 
back to ward 2 by readjusting the Wellington Road boundary line between the two wards back (see East 
side of map on page 9 of 10 within the report) to the pre-redistricting boundary line.  
   
In effect, this changes the ward population table below (Excerpted from page 4 of the attached report) 
for a total population in ward 2 of 9,677 and ward 6 of 9,583.  All other totals remain accurate.  
   
   
Matthew Normand  
City Clerk  
Office of the City Clerk  
One City Hall Plaza  
Manchester, NH 03101  
T:(603) 792-6630 F:(603) 624-6481  
www.manchesternh.gov/cityclerk  
   
From: Normand, Matthew  
Sent: Tuesday, December 28, 2021 4:00 PM 
To: 'James.Gray@leg.state.nh.us' <James.Gray@leg.state.nh.us>; Bergeron, Paul 
(Paul.Bergeron@leg.state.nh.us) <Paul.Bergeron@leg.state.nh.us> 
Cc: Craig,Joyce <jcraig@manchesternh.gov>; Rice,Emily <erice@manchesternh.gov> 
Subject: Manchester Ward Lines - Redistricting  
   
Good afternoon, Senator Gray and Representative Bergeron,  
   
Please be advised that the City of Manchester has concluded our required redistricting process and 
ordained all pertinent ward line descriptions as amended by a unanimous vote of the Manchester Board 
of Mayor & Aldermen, effective December 21, 2021.  I have attached both a copy of the official ward 
map including census block data as well a copy of the codified language describing each ward boundary.   
   
If you need additional information or need me to formally provide this information to anyone else, feel 
free to contact me directly.  
   
Sincerely,  
   
Matthew Normand  
City Clerk  
Office of the City Clerk  
One City Hall Plaza  
Manchester, NH 03101  
T:(603) 792-6630 F:(603) 624-6481  
www.manchesternh.gov/cityclerk  
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